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August 27, 2020 

Debbie Wagner 
High Plains Stone Company 
8084 Blakeland Drive 
Littleton, CO 80125 

Re: South 40 Quarry, Permit M-1990-016 and Adjacent 1994 Declaratory Order Area;  
 Corrective Action Due Date Extension No. 3 
 
Dear Ms. Wagner, 
 
Based on our conference call with you and Ben Teschner of the State Land Board (SLB) yesterday 
morning, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (DRMS) will extend the due date for the 
Corrective Action to bring the active mining area into compliance by six weeks to October 7, 2020.  
Due to restrictions from the SLB related to access for mining, the required corrective action has 
changed from the original action to obtain a mine reclamation permit for the 1994 Declaratory Order 
Area to obtaining a Reclamation Only permit for the Declaratory Order area.  Based on Mr. 
Teschner’s advice, the DRMS understands the SLB will grant temporary site access in order to 
complete reclamation of the Declaratory Order Area.  We understand reclamation will consist of 
revegetating approximately 1,450 feet of the access road and placing an access barrier to this road in 
order to discourage unauthorized access while encouraging the establishment of vegetation. 
 
This letter also serves as notice the DRMS considers the 1994 Declaratory Order to be null and void 
based on the use of mechanical equipment beyond what was approved and an invalid legal right to 
enter as specified in the 1994 order. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (303) 866-3567, ext 8169. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Timothy A. Cazier, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec: Michael Cunningham, DRMS 
 DRMS file 
 Ben Teschner, SLB 
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